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Censored letter from an 
internee
Letter sent by internee Nick Olynik to his wife on October 28, 
1915 from the Castle Mountain Internment Camp. 

#10

Comments in brackets are not part of the original document. They have been added to assist the reader with difficult words.

28 October 1915

I am glad to have received your welcome letter. I am very glad to 
hear from you that you are back from hospital and that you are in 
better health though you say you are very weak. I believe you but I 
cannot help you. As you know yourself, there are men running away 
from here every day. The conditions here are very poor, so that we 
cannot go on much longer. We are not getting enough to eat—we are 
as hungry as dogs. They are sending us to work, as they don’t be-
lieve us, and we are very weak. Things are not good. The weather 
has changed for some time past and it is wet and muddy. Also in the 
tents in which we sleep, everything is wet. We get up at 5 o’clock 
in the morning and work till 10 o’clock at night. Such conditions 
we have here in Canada, I will never forget. Men have escaped from 
here—28 now. 

Nick Mudry ran away yesterday. You might tell his wife. But I must 
wait till the end because I have been here 10½ months already. I 
don’t wish to lose money I have earned here. My dear wife, please 
try to find somebody to help you because you are not able to go to 
work. I am sure you are very weak, and I would advise you to write 
a letter to the Camp Commandant asking for support. If they refuse 
to give it to you, ask them to release me so I could support you as 
you need. I have nothing else to write you, only to wish you better 
health. 

-Nick Olynik

“We Cannot Go on Much Longer” a censored letter from Nick Olynik, from the National Archives of Canada Record Group 24, vol. 4729, file 3.  
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